
 
 

 
 

Feb. 16, 2018 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

UPDATE 

VAN NUYS EAST COURTHOUSE TO REOPEN TUESDAY 
                                                                                                                                                               
The Van Nuys East Courthouse, 6230 Sylmar Ave., Van Nuys, 91401, will reopen this 
Tuesday, Feb. 20, 2018. (The Los Angeles Superior Court is closed on Monday, Feb., 
19 in observance of Presidents Day). The courthouse has been closed since Jan. 29 
due to flooding from a burst pipe.   
 
Most family law, general civil, small claims and unlawful detainer courtrooms will be 
open in the Van Nuys East Courthouse, except Department C, which will continue to 
conduct business in the Van Nuys West Courthouse, and Department D, which is 
currently engaged in trial at the Stanley Mosk Courthouse in downtown Los Angeles.   
 
The Clerk’s Office windows will be open for all family law, general civil, small claims, 
and unlawful detainer transactions and staff there can respond to questions regarding 
offices that are operating in temporary locations. The Self-Help Center will also be open.   
 
The Van Nuys East Jury Assembly Room remains temporarily located at the Van Nuys 
West Courthouse. Jurors scheduled to report to the Van Nuys East Courthouse are to 
report to the Van Nuys West Courthouse where they will be given instructions. The Van 
Nuys West Courthouse, 14400 Erwin Street, Van Nuys, is located directly across the 
plaza from the Van Nuys East Courthouse. 
 
The cafeteria remains closed. 
 
For further information regarding the reopening, please contact the Van Nuys East 
Courthouse at the contact numbers found on the Court’s website at 
http://www.lacourt.org/courthouse/info/nw. 
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